Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday April 10th, 2013

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Bonnie Altes, Treasurer

Marcy Bowie, Education

Jennifer Fischer, Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism

Rita Denhart, Missions

Judy Fiene, Missions

Bruce Baker, Vice-Chair, Worship

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Tim Morgan, Trustees

Dean Fiene, Membership Secretary, Alternate Lay Member to Annual Conference

Jim Denhart, Pastor-Parish Relations

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Rev Medea Saunders, Pastor

Moe Gilkison, Member at Large

Jim Murphy, Member at Large

Don Hiatt, Member at Large

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:03 p.m.  

· Pastor Parish Relations: Jim Denhart – The Pastor Parish Relations committee presented a recommendation to share our pastoral position with another church. There would be additional expense monthly. There was discussion and a follow up meeting scheduled on April 15th 2013 at 7:00 p.m. to continue discussion.

At approximately 7:35 p.m. Rev Saunders arrived as scheduled and shared devotion. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as presented.

Treasurer’s Report: Bonnie Altes – 1) Expense report provided. The report was accepted as presented.

Old Business: 1) The mirrored piano in the basement has been referred to the worship committee to re-home.

New Business:  1) Libby Hiatt: Imagine No Malaria - Pancake Breakfast is Saturday April 27 - 8:00 am at the FFA Center on Ankeny DMACC Campus. A motion was passed to lend two highchairs, 2 booster seats and donate $50.00 as sponsors of this event. 2) Thank you to Don Hiatt for making the three crosses from the Advent Christmas Trees, and for placing the crosses in the church yard during the Lenten season. 3) The group participated in an exercise. We split in two groups and discussed the growth and future of our church.

Committee Reports:

· Education: Marcy Bowie – 1) Mother’s Day, May 12th: Youth will be handing out carnations to all the mothers. 2) Pie and Cake Auction is planned for May 19th immediately following service. Pies, cakes and bidders are needed. The committee will serve treats during fellowship.  3) Graduation Sunday, May 26th: 3 graduating. The committee will serve during fellowship. 4) Purchasing new Bibles for the youth 5) Dairy Queen tokens were purchased for birthdays during Sunday school 6) a director is still needed for VBS 6) completed Lenten Bible study 10-15 people turned out weekly for the evening edition. 7) Sunrise Service Breakfast collected $320 and the Taco Bar collected $328 8) Mark Olgren promoted camp during children’s sermon

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism:  Jennifer Fischer – 1) The soup contest has 8 entries and Verna Bowie won. 2) Mother Daughter banquet is May 11th at 6 pm 3) Dad and Me bowling will be June 15th at 2pm 

· Membership: Dean Fiene – last reported membership total was 216 on 2/16/2013. The following were removed by death: Ray Parker 3/22/2013, Evelyn Garrett 3/25/2013, Lillian Gorman 3/26/2013. 1 was received by confirmation Victoria Purcell 3/31/2013. The membership total is 214 on 4/10/2013.

· Missions: Rita Denhart – 1) The Heifer Ark project collected $640 during Lent. 2) The Denharts and Don Hiatt continue to faithfully serve at the Breakfast Club on Monday mornings at Trinity UMC. 3) 559 food items and $150 in donations have been received for the Caring Hands food pantry as of April 1st. 4) Barb Bolt and Pat Adey are taking the lead on a collection of items for Women at the Well 5) Central Place is closing as of June 28th. The Missions Committee will discuss how to continue support until it is closed.

· Worship:  Bruce Baker – 1) 20 new choir folders were purchased 2) Summer worship will resume June 2nd at 9 3) Passing of the Peace will be discontinues 4) A memorial request with a $150.00 donation for perennial flowers in honor of Ruth Pearson has been suggested to the trustees. Planting will occur during the warmer months. The donation was given by Ruth’s granddaughter. 5) Maundy Thursday service had 30 people present and Good Friday’s prayer vigil was well attended. Devotional literature was made available. 6) It was decided to continue to order the same amount of Upper Rooms and any extra will be donated to Rev. Lee Schott, Pastor of Women at the Well 7) Ushers and Greeters are set through June. Communion Stewards are set through July 8) Helen Freeman bought 52 new Bibles as a memorial for Gary. The committee is reviewing what to do with the old Bibles.

· Memorial: No Report

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) The audit is complete.

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Reports provide – March 31st 2013 Financial Secretary Report.  

· Trustees: Tim Morgan: 1) The lawn clean-up was completed. 2) An estimate was obtained for replacing the old entryway doors on the church - $5200. These doors are energy efficient and maintenance free.

· Pastor Parish: Jim Denhart – 1) The committee met with the DS, Jeff and Gaylen about moving forward with the Building Project. 2) The committee completed the 2013 Ministry Appraisal Form.  It will be sent to the District by May 1, 2013.

· Nominations: Rev Saunders – no report presented

· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) The committee is reviewing the prayer chain 2) The committee is pursuing a brochure for the church

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) The UMW served 55-60 people at the reception for Evelyn Garrett’s funeral 2) The UMW served 20 the luncheon for the Plowmen's Association on March 23rd 3) The pews were oiled on April 4th 4) There are plans to have the windows washed

· UMYF:  No report presented.

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – 1) Libby is registered for Annual Conference which is June 8-10th at the Iowa Events Center. The conference theme is “Imagine: A Faithful Church – A Healthy World”. Libby is also attending a pre-conference meeting April 27th.  Don is driving a golf cart again for 2 days. There are many items requested to be collected to support different Missions projects. 

· Rev Saunders: 1) There are a couple upcoming dates that Rev Saunders will not be available: May 27th and June 9th. 2) A new Bible Study will begin April 24th 2013

· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be June 5th, 2013 at 7 pm.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:53 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

